Town of Eustis
Selectmen’s Meeting 
September 22nd, 2020
Present: Steve St Jean, Brandi Farnsworth, Jeff Lecander, Amanda Brochu, Jed Whiting
Attending: Carol Sherrier, Leanne Delcourt, Michael Weaver 
Meeting opened at approximately 6:00 pm.
Jed made a motion to accept the minutes as written from the previous meeting on September 9th, 2020. Motioned was seconded by Brandi Farnsworth and passed with all five in favor.
General Assistance Maximums were reviewed and explained to the board by Mercedes. Selectmen signed to adopt the new General Assistance Maximums.
Mercedes explained to the Board of Selectmen that the contract with Unlimited Technology is up for renewal on November 1st and that she suggested that they switch over to C-Prompt Computers for monitoring, backup and miscellaneous IT support. Selectmen reviewed and discussed the information gathered, they suggested getting the office updated to Windows 10 operating system. Steve motioned to begin the transition over to C-Prompt Computers instead of Unlimited Technology, motion was seconded by Jed and passed with all five in favor. 
Amanda Brochu stated that she has had multiple people ask her about Halloween in the Town of Eustis as well as Trunk or Treating. The Board of Selectmen decided it wasn’t their decision one way or the other. Though, the Trunk or Treating will not take place on Town property due to liability. 
Jeff Jorgenson requested a cell-phone stipend via email. Selectmen discussed this and want Jeff to explain why he is requesting one and the topic will be revisited at the next meeting. 
Michael Weaver spoke to the Selectmen about using the Community Building for homeschooling/wellness purposes. He stated that he would like to offer a jui-jitsu class to the kids who are being homeschooled. Selectmen didn’t see an issue with this as long as the State of Maine guidelines are being adhered to and less than 10 people are taking the class at a time. 
Leanne Delcourt requested the Selectmen sign the Liquor License Renewal for the Spillover Kitchen. The renewal was signed by all five Selectmen. 
Community Building cleaning was addressed, since there has been no professional cleaning of the Community Building since approximately March/April and the requests to have the Community Building cleaned have been ignored it was motioned by Brandi to remove the current janitor from the position and hire Patty Simpson to fill the position. Motion was seconded by Steve and passed with all five in favor. 
Steve explained that Sally Iverson with the Lions Club was awarded the Spirit of America Award and it would be nice to have the Board of Selectmen pose for a picture with her at the next meeting in congratulations.
The houseboat being parked at the boat launch was addressed. Since it has been there for approximately two weeks, the owner will be contacted and given a timeline to remove it.
Steve motioned for the meeting to adjourn, Jed seconded this motion, motion passed with all give in favor. Meeting adjourned at approximately 6:40 pm. 
 
